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April 7:  Basque Mass, St. Margaret’s, 11 a.m. 
April 7: Basque Breakfast, Centro Basco, after mass 
April 14:  CBC Board Meeting, Club, 9 a.m. 
April 20: Ventura Club NABO Mus at Centro Basco 
April 28: Club Lunch, 12 noon

March 30:  Club Dinner, Gandeia Taldea 
performance, 5 p.m.

NEXT CLUB DINNER, SATURDAY, MARCH 30TH

Gandeia Taldea is a chamber music group consisting of a violinist, a pianist, a txistu player and one dancer (for 
this event) from the Basque Country. Don't miss out on seeing this extraordinary group. The Gauden Bat will  be 
performing with the dancer and songs will be available for all to sing along.  A QR code with the words will also be 
available when you check in.

Mass will be held in the church on Sunday, April 
7th, 2024 at 11 a.m. Aita Antton Egiguren will 
be presiding and Klika will be marching.

St. Margaret Mary Church 
12686 Central Avenue 

Chino, Ca 91710
Basque breakfast will be served after at

Centro Basco Hotel 
13432 Central Avenue 

Chino, Ca 91710

JUNE CLUB LUNCH FUNDRAISER  
FOR OUR SCHOLARSHIP FUND

Mark your calendars! The CBC Lunch Sunday, June 
23rd, will be dedicated to raising awareness and money 
for the CBC Scholarship Fund. We encourage all 
scholarship recipients to participate.  If you are able to 
do so please contact Begoña at b.echeverria@ucr.edu.

Doors open at 5 p.m.   |  Dinner served at 6 p.m. 
Menu:  Bacalao (Cod) & Pork Lomo 

Adults $30   |   Children $10

FEBRUARY CLUB LUNCH
Our February lunch was another experience of great 
food and good times.  Candida Echeverria 
headed the kitchen from which came not only 
barbecued steak and chicken but also delicious 
appetizers.  The meal was complete with bread 
pudding.  Pictured below are Sebastian 
Maisterrena Calderon and Jackson Anema 
helping Michael McCay with the barbecue. The 
bar was staffed by Jeanette and Alain  Duhart. 
Thanks to everyone who made this another 
wonderful Sunday!

CBC Member, François Camou is leaving the San 
Francisco Basque Cultural Center (BCC) after managing 
the venue for the past 28 years. François received a 
standing ovation (twice!) while being presented with a 
service award at the 42nd anniversary of the BCC in 
February. François will be leaving by the end of March 
and moving to Bakersfield where we will be able to see 
him at the Woolgrower's Restaurant. 

Congratulations, François!

CHINO BASQUE CLUB MEMBER RECEIVES 
SERVICE AWARD IN SAN FRANCISCO

ARBORGLYPH PRESERVATION PROJECT

The University of Nevada in Reno, Boise State and Cal State Bakersfield are 
collaborating to document Basque tree carvings. Sheepherders would often carve 
names, dates and drawings on trees as they watched their herds. The carvings have 
lasted through the years and is a remarkable legacy; a true art form. Below is a photo 
of Raymond Bachoc after having found his original carving in 1950.  He would later 
carve “1984” on the same carving and find it again with his three oldest daughters, 
Maitecha, Kathie and Jenny in 2011.

May 24-26:  KCBC Picnic & NABO 
Convention, Bakersfield

Direct donations can be made to Father Antton by sending a check to: 
Artzai Ona   |   P.O. Box 6439   |   Boise, Idaho 83707 

mailto:b.echeverria@ucr.edu?subject=CBC%20Scholarship%20Fundraiser


CONTACT LIST:

Club Board of Directors: 
President: J.P. Iriart 
Vice-President: Christian Jaureguy 
Treasurer: Linda Iriart 
Secretary / Newsletter: Marianna Etcheverria 
Directors: Andréa Bidart, Jeanette Bidart, Dominique Camou, Louise 
Camou, Alain Duhart, Jeanette Duhart, Begoña Echeverria, Kathie 
Goyeneche & Nancy Petrissans  
Mus Chairperson: J.P. Iriart 
Kitchen Committee: Candida Echeverria, Steve Gamboa, Mitch 
Gariador, .J.P. Iriart  & Jeanette Bidart 
Bar Committee: Nancy Petrissans, Jeanette Duhart & Linda Iriart  
Building Rental: Jeanette Duhart 
Land & Building Maintenance: J.P. Iriart, Maite Maisterrena & 
Marianna Etcheverria 
Xori Ttipiak: Michelle Jaureguy (h) & Michelle Jaureguy (t) 
Eskualdun Izarrak:  Elena, Jeanine & Emma Duhart & Marcel 
Almirantearena

Eskualdun Izarrak:  Elena, Jeanine & Emma Duhart & Marcel 
Almirantearena 
Dantzari Onestak:  Elena, Jeanine & Emma Duhart & Marcel 
Almirantearena 
Gauden Bat:  Christian Jaureguy & Jackie Iriart Ramirez 
Entertainment:  Andréa Bidart-Oteiza & Maite Maisterrena 
Klika Coordinator:  Charlot Aguerre 
Klika Instructor:  Gilbert Lanathoua 
NABO Representatives:  Denis Petrissans & Marianna Etcheverria 
Basque Liturgies:  Aita Anton Egiguren, Germaine Lanathoua & 
Evelyne Lanathoua Good 

Scholarship Committee Board of Directors: 
President: Kathie Goyeneche 
Vice-President: Candida Echeverria 
Treasurer: Jeanette Duhart 
Secretary: Begoña Echeverria 
Director: Marianna Etcheverria

  Donations can be sent to: Chino Basque Club   PO Box 1080   |   Chino, CA 

OROITZAPENA

MEMORIAL/GENERAL FUND DONATIONS: 

In Memory of Raymond Bachoc by Maria Luisa Iturriria & Family

Total Collected:  $100

PO Box 1080 
Chino, CA 91710 

SCHOLARSHIP FUND DONATIONS, cont: 

For Those Lost in 2023 by Rosemary & John Bidart 
In Celebration of Ben Bidart’s 80th Birthday by Begoña Echeverria 

Total Collected:  $1,100

This is a non-profit organization dedicated to helping all of 
our amateur handball players in the United States. It is 
their mission to encourage, promote and develop the 
advancement of pelota in the United States. This 
organization has been very helpful in supplying supplies 
and handballs  to U.S. pelota players. They make it 
possible for United States players to go to international 
tournaments. If you would like to join this membership 
and/or donate to the organization please use the link 
below for more information.  Note that this organization is 
now a 501(c)3; your donations will be tax deductible. 

https://forms.gle/p47GCkNZMCXDMZr56


